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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes
December 2, 2015
Present: Roselyn Advincula and guest, Nancy Botelho, Deborah Clark, Genny Funk-Unrau, Kim Johnson, Michelle Johnson, Karen Naumiuk, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Rita Racano, Breanna Sawatzky, Anne Sikora, Karen Ste. Marie, Sharon Taylor
Regrets: Rhonda Cenerini, Monica Dinney, Alana Garcia, Debbie Nikiel, Leslie Nutbean, Janet Simpson, Jean Tinling
Staff Present: Ingrid Peters Derry, Kelly Speak 
Chair: Deborah Clark
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry and various committee members

1. Lunch and Introductions
2. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes of October 21, 2015

Kim Johnson moved the approval of the Consent Agenda.  Genny Funk-Unrau seconded.  Approved.   
3. National Child Day Forum reports (snippets of their responses):
· Alana Garcia – via email

· I want to thank you for sending me to the National Child Day Forum.  It was a rich and meaningful experience.  I was inspired by the keynote speakers and had lots of opportunities to network with others. 

· One highlight for me was the presentation by Muuxi Adam.  His story of the trauma he experienced as a child in a war torn country and then as a refugee in Canada was both heart-breaking and hope-inspiring.  He is a picture of resilience. I will take with me into my work a better awareness of the trauma experienced by children in our programs and an understanding of the gentleness, grace, patience, warmth and support that we need to offer to help refugee children and families to transition to life in Canada.  

· A second highlight for me was the presentation by Dr. Joan Durrant on Discipline in the Age of Children's Rights.  Her presentation on the evolution of ideas about discipline of children throughout history was thought-provoking.  

· I attended two workshops - Trauma and Distress of Immigrant and Refugee Families: The Journey of Strength, Resilience and healing, and Hugh John Macdonald School: An Intercultural School Living Out its Diversity.  The main thing that I am taking away from these sessions, along with the panel discussion - 'Building Bridges and Strengthening Relationships between Newcomer and Aboriginal Communities' - is the incredible power of stories to bring healing and build community.  

· Janet Simpson – via email

· Thank you very much to Communities 4 Families for sponsoring my attendance at this Forum.  There was a lot of information packed into the 3 days.

· I enjoyed the workshop “Parenting in a New Country: A Two Way Street”, where Mosaic-Newcomer Family Resource Network Family Programs team members shared their personal stories.  3 women talked about how they came to Winnipeg, and began to adjust to life in Canada.  Their stories were incredible.  What made a big impression on me, was how they all came to Mosaic to attend one of their programs, and then went on to becoming active participants, then mentors, and now trainers of the various programs that Mosaic offers.  I was very impressed how Mosaic was able to build on the capacity of these women, who now in turn, build capacity in the families they serve.

· All of this information will serve as a useful background for me as I continue to work with families in the downtown community.
· IRCOM/Dufferin School (WGM):  Wendy Nelson(from her note) 
· Highlights for me - I have really enjoyed this awesome learning experience that was given to me… because the children are the future.

· During the workshop I learned that there are organizations all across Canada that are involved with children and their future. 

· Some of the things that I learned will be definitely be used in my groups… now that I understand “Play and Learn” 

· IRCOM/Dufferin School (WGM):  Jacqueline D'souza (from her email)

· Thank you for the opportunity to attend the National Child Day Forum.

It was an eye-opener in more ways than one.    The statistics of First Nations and refugee children.    Education and health issues, barriers of culture, language etc.  
· It is said that you can do much with very little.    The children of Hugh John Macdonald playing in the band was so good.   They don’t come from affluent backgrounds but have made much progress with their talents and the teachers who help them.    Performing by listening and without any notes to refer to was absolutely fantastic.

· How might you use some of the things you learned in your work?

Have more empathy with those who come from war-torn countries.    After listening to different viewpoints especially those that refugees face, I would definitely be able to understand them better.     Try and connect them with the different resources available to help them adjust better in Canadian culture.

· Roselyn Advincula, Deborah Clark, Kelly Speak, Ingrid Peters Derry,– expressed their thanks to the Coalition for sending them and appreciation for the insights gained: the statistics during “data day”; various workshops; panel presentations; and many opportunities to partner.  Sharon also attended and raised questions about how community organizations will deal with some of the issues raised by many newcomers coming in a very short period of time.  
4. Strategic Plan Discussion – committee discussion
· Overview

· Committee updates

· What did we say we would do?

· What have we done?

· What are the next steps?

5. Committee summaries of Strategic Plan discussion

· Communications - Asked the question about whether we should continue the newsletter.  Yes, it is a good resource.    Committee will help distribute newsletters.  They shared ideas about getting it to more areas in the community. Some ideas:
· Visit places that have community computers; visit schools/trade schools beauty and business schools in area and drop off newsletter.

· Perhaps add or insert one page of book marks to the newsletter, shorter book marks (maybe 4 inches long).  

· Put website on business card size info

· Add locations/ info about Wiggle, Giggle & Munch dates, times, and places

· Could ask to be ‘guest speaker’ during a staff meeting to do an information session on the various things we do.  As well as help people connect to other resources.  Could do a literacy kit and leave with them.  Or do a Book Bag sample with various resources of information from members of the board’s organizations.  

· Ask to share links to other websites.

· More pamphlets to hand out
· Resources – The Committee has accomplished quite a few things from the Strat plan.  Need to continue opportunities for workshops.  Thoughts about developing an ECD framework:  
ECD Strategy Forum & Develop and Implement EC Strategy:

· What are area needs and issues for EC – needs assessment, demographics, asking what the issues are at the service provider level and for families

· We can assume there is a need for resources for working with newcomers – cultural competence workshops for service providers?  How do we work with newcomers?  Some practical issues – how do we (as service providers) address issues that come up when working with newcomers in an appropriate and effective way?

· Partner with Mosaic, IRCOM, Welcome Place, Qualtrica? 

· Aware that these agencies are about to become inundated with newcomers and may have their plates full

· Capacity building/career building opportunity, look at Mosaic’s model of leadership development.  Is there someone available who has experienced being a newcomer and has moved into a service provider role?

Part 1 – Addressing an immediate need, first half of 2016 (ECD Strategy Forum?) What is the need for workshop/ training for service providers for agencies serving newcomers?  
· Offer a workshop(s) for service providers addressing working with newcomers:

· Cultural awareness

· Empathy

· Inclusion beyond tolerance

· Building trust, setting boundaries

· Dealing with conflict/undesired behaviour

· Best practices

· Resources

· A chance to speak freely – what is racist and what is not?

· Be sure to offer concrete skills, activities and tools for service providers delivering programs, along with theory/awareness pieces 

· Possible partners/workshop leaders: Mosaic, IRCOM, Welcome Place, Qualtrica, Immigrant Centre

Part 2 – Developing an EC Strategy

· Looking at a larger research project that includes

1. Demographics of downtown area 

· Data from City of Winnipeg, etc.

2. Needs assessment

· Service providers – what is being offered in the community; what are the issues service providers are facing; what role does C4F play/what support can C4F offer service providers?

· Families – what services are you accessing; what issues are you facing?

3. Compile data, identify and develop resources to address the needs (workshops/training/etc).
· Possible partner:  Community Health Information and Research Partnerships (CHIRP)  http://umanitoba.ca/faculties/health_sciences/medicine/units/community_health_sciences/communityengagement/9096.html 

· Be clear on exactly what information we are looking for – i.e., research questions have sometimes been vague in the past.

· Focus on role of supporting service providers.

Doing the research first is important.  
· Literacy 
· Family Literacy Day
· Planning complete for 2016

· Being held on January 27, 2016 at the Cindy Klassen Centre

· New Priorities Identified - Literacy Event Boxes
· Used last year, organizations adapted the information and had events multiple times, including during the summer
· Event Boxes have been adapted for the books being supplied in 2016
· Although not identified specifically in our Priorities, the Book Bag Workshop has proven to be a hit. The participants make a bag for their program and a second for C4F. The result is that C4F has an inventory of bags to include in the Literacy Event Boxes

· Books 4 Babies

· The books have been distributed to the Public Health Nurses. Nurses are trying to visit everyone and give everyone a Book.  They are also taking them to some of the Healthy Baby sites.  Some families may get missed, but they are working to get the books out.  
· Doctors’ offices could be approached 

· We still have many Books 4 Babies in storage
· A new series could be undertaken - Ingrid is interested in researching this for possible 2017 production, perhaps from Roots of Empathy
What are the next steps?

· Family Literacy Day

· Planning for Literacy Day 2017

· New Priorities

· More summer use of the Boxes

· Workshop/s on developing a Literacy event, including funding from other sources

· Continue development of the book bag workshop and extend to parents to take ownership, perhaps outside funding to increase the number of workshops/participants creating book bags

· Develop kits to include more numeracy

· Books 4 Babies

· Research where else to place the books

· Possibilities:  Doctors’ offices, Midwives [Anne Sikora will check for a contact at Manitoba Midwifery], Healthy Baby sites, Mom and Me sites, Families First Visitors

· Ingrid to research the possibility of a second series for 2017
· Executive – discussed finding additional funding to help us with some of this work.  Is there anything we need to check with Healthy Child on this?  Also may be a place for community partnerships.  
6. Correspondence

· Publication from Healthy Child
· Financial Literacy calendar

· Healthy Start donation request

· Bookmates AGM highlighting Janet Simpson
7. Announcements and/or Emerging Issues

· Family Literacy Day – January 27, 2016 at Cindy Klassen
· FLD event kits are available – contact Ingrid for application form (ingrid@communities4families.ca )
· Book Bags workshop – Jan. 22
· Fit Kids Healthy Kids – looking for programs to work with for an hour a week.  They work with 0-12 age range and give ideas for physical literacy. Contact Michelle (michelle.johnson@sportmanitoba.ca).  

· Learning Together Conference 2016 - at Dufferin School.  Bus transportation can be organized for families from other schools.  WGM will be one of the presenters.  They are currently looking for someone to do storytelling.  
8. Next Meeting:  
Wednesday, January 20, 2015 at 1:30 pm
Location:  DMSMCA, 823 Ellice Ave.
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